
 

 
 

I-195 REDEVELOPMENT DISTRICT COMMISSION 
 

MEETING OF COMMISSION 
PUBLIC SESSION 

DECEMBER 18, 2024 
 
 
The I-195 Redevelopment District (the “District”) Commission (the “Commission”) met on 
Wednesday, December 18, 2024, in Public Session, beginning at 5:00 P.M., at District Hall, located 
at 225 Dyer Street, Second Floor, Providence, Rhode Island pursuant to a notice of the meeting to all 
Commissioners and public notice of the meeting as required by applicable Rhode Island law. 
 
The following Commissioners were present and participated throughout the meeting: Chairperson 
Marc Crisafulli, Dr. Barrett Bready, Mr. Robert McCann, Ms. Sandra Smith, Mr. Vincent Masino, 
and ex-officio board member Mr. Joseph Mulligan. 
 
Also, present were Ms. Caroline Skuncik, District Executive Director, Ms. Amber Ilcisko, District 
Director of Operations, Ms. Sarina Conn, District Office Manager, and Mr. Charles F. Rogers of 
Locke Lord, LLP, legal counsel to the District. 
 
Not present were Commissioner Ms. Mindy Penney and ex-officio board member Ms. Elizabeth 
Tanner. 
 
Ms. Tanner joined the meeting at 5:15 P.M. 
 
Chairperson Crisafulli called the meeting to order at 5:03 P.M. 
 
1. PUBLIC COMMENT SESSION. 
 
No members of the public signed up to speak during public comment session.  
 
2. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE COMMISSION MEETINGS 

HELD ON NOVEMBER 6, 2024. 
 
Chairperson Crisafulli stated that the minutes of the November 6, 2024, meetings had been 
distributed to the Commissioners and asked if there were any comments or corrections.  
  
There being none, upon motion made by Mr. McCann and seconded by Mr. Masino, the following 
vote was adopted:  
  

VOTED: To approve the minutes of the Commission meetings held on November 6, 
2024. 

  
Voting in favor of the foregoing were: Chairperson Crisafulli, Dr. Bready, Ms. Smith, 
Mr. McCann, and Mr. Masino.  
 
Voting against the foregoing were: None.  

 




























